BOARD OF HEALTH
MINUTES
April 21, 2015

The Board of Health held a meeting in Room 9 at the Town Hall, 121 Glen Road, Wilmington, MA. The
meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m. Present were Elizabeth Sabounjian, Dr. James Ficociello and
Shelly Newhouse, Director of Public Health. The next regularly scheduled Board of Health meeting will be
May 5, 2015 5:30 p.m. in Room 9 at the Town Hall, 121 Glen Road, Wilmington, MA.

The Board approved the April 7, 2014 minutes.

New Business
T5 Betterment Application-25 Marion Street

The Director updated the Board on the T5 Betterment Loan program. There has not been much interest in
the past year, but this Spring there will be 3-4 projects interested in the loan program. The Director
requested a transfer of $50,000 from the revolving account into the loan account to sustain the program.
The Board signed and approved the T5 Betterment loan Mark and Kathleen Costain, 25 Marion Street in
the amount $17775.00.

Sharps Kiosk Grant

The Director presented the Board with a grant opportunity from the Massachusetts Department of Public
Health. Currently Wilmington has a sharps medical disposal kiosk at the Police station. The Director
would like to offer sharps containers to the public and promote proper sharps disposal in the community.
This grant will allow for funding to purchase containers, advertise and dispose of the sharps. Dr. Ficociello
made a motion to approve the grant application process, Ms. Sabounjian, second, voted 2-0.

Other Business

The tobacco regulations are being drafted and will be presented at the next meeting.

Dr. Ficociello motioned to adjourn at 6:50 p.m., Ms. Sabounjian second. Meeting adjourned.

Recording: Shelly Newhouse, Director of Public Health



